
MEMORANDUM
TO: Board of Education
THRU: Dr. Mike Dominguez, Superintendent
FROM: Brandon Anderson, Director of Plant Facilities
DAT E: 1/20/2025
RE: Consider and Act on project proposal from GMCN to move 

forward with design and bidding of Roof upgrades to the 
original portion of Garfield Early Childhood Center.

ISSUE & BACKGROUND:

Within our capital budget we have funds allocated to reconfigure and make these 
upgrades as needed. We were waiting to see what the bids at Bernadine Sitts came in 
at before moving forward with any other roofs. Pending those results in the bid process 
assuming the lower bid comes in we would like to look into the old roof at Garfield ECC. 

Director of Plant Facilities, Brandon Anderson will be present and stand for questions.
ALTERNATIVES:

RECOMMENDATION:
Accept proposal to move forward with design and bidding Re-Roof Project for the old 
portion of Garfield ECC with a current ballpark budget of $1,092,550. The design and 
bid proposal is for $47,670.

FISCAL NOTE:
We have budgeted in the alternative plans of the LRF Plan if Sitts comes in under the 
budget of $1,155,000 to move forward with this as a project.

ATTACHMENTS:
Proposal from GMCN


